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From tapping your bank card to pay for your morning coffee, to using your
smartphone to check your account in the evening, chances are you’re a regular
consumer of one of Britain’s most ambitious and exciting industries.

This week is International Fintech Week, which is fittingly being held in
London — the world’s global financial hub — where the ambitions of some of
Britain’s brightest innovators will take centre stage. Fintech is changing
the way we bank and is one of Britain’s most exciting industries. It employs
more than 60,000 people and contributes £7 billion a year to the UK economy.

The industry provides consumers with better services and more choice, and
lowers costs for businesses — we can all be proud of its success and the fact
that the UK remains the best place to start and grow a fintech firm anywhere
in the world. That isn’t just my view but that of independent experts, who
rank us No 1. They cite a number of reasons, including our innovative
approach to regulation, wider access to financial and technical talent and
skills and easier access to capital than any of our rivals.

As we prepare to leave the European Union and forge a bold new role for
ourselves in the world, these assets can become an even stronger advantage as
we build a global Britain where we can take our talent and ideas to the
world.

Today we will bring together more than 100 of the UK’s most exciting fintech
firms with investors from every continent, so they can showcase their
innovative products and investment plans. My message to this audience will be
simple. First, because Brexit will open the doors to new opportunities, with
enhanced business relationships, new jobs and more investment, British
fintechs must not rest on their laurels but seize the enormous opportunities
ahead.

There is absolutely no reason why the UK shouldn’t be home to even more
start-up fintechs, such as the hugely successful British firms Funding Circle
and TransferWise, worth more than $1 billion.

We can’t remain No 1 for fintech and the other technologies of the fourth
industrial revolution by simply relying on our ingenuity, talent and openness
— we have to go out, be proactive and remind the world how we got there and
tell them where we are going.

Second, the government will do everything it can to help you to attract the
investment you need to grow — and we will make sure that we provide the right
kind of support so that Britain’s innovators can seize the opportunities that
lie ahead.
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As part of this, I am pleased to announce today that Barclays is committing
nearly £25 million over the next five years to fund a new fintech site in
London. Launching next month, it will be the largest fintech co-working site
in Europe, hosting more than 500 people working in 50 fintech start-ups.

Over the past 18 months, we have made it easier for UK fintech firms to
expand into Singapore, the Republic of Korea and China with a series of
fintech bridges.

We want to increase trade and forge a new relationship with new markets, as I
was doing last week in India, where their drive towards a cashless society
has accelerated their fintech industry and, as a result, there are huge
collaboration opportunities for British firms.

I’m pleased that Britain continues to be at the forefront as the world’s
leading innovator in fintech. For 300 years Britain has been at the heart of
the global economy and our ability to invent, innovate and export goods and
services has been second to none. We led the world into the first industrial
revolution and have continued to be at the forefront of global innovation and
technology since.

Now, we stand on the cusp of the fourth industrial revolution, one that has
the potential to transform the global economy. This revolution will be driven
by disruptive technology such as artificial intelligence, biotech and
fintech.

I am determined that this continues because I know that this is the best way
of driving the highly skilled, highly productive economy that we want. We
must do better at nurturing and developing the homegrown talent to drive our
economy forward in the future.

Our vision of an outward-looking global Britain will deliver the high-
skilled, high-wage economy of the future that will power the higher living
standards we all want to see for future generations.

That is one of the principal drivers of our modern industrial strategy and
it’s why I announced a £23 billion national productivity and investment fund
and a new industrial strategy challenge fund to keep the UK at the forefront
of disruptive technology.

And it is why, today, I am proud to host the UK’s first International Fintech
conference in London.


